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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 
 
To: Public Service Commission of Utah 
 

From: Division of Public Utilities 
  Chris Parker, Director 
 Energy Section 
  Artie Powel, Manager 
  Abdinasir M. Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
 
Date: December 28, 2013 
 
Re: Docket No. 11-999-05 RMP’s request for extension of filing deadline 

 
On December 24, 2012,1 Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) filed with the Commission a 

request for extension of filing dead line for its proposed performance baselines in Docket No. 11-

999-05.  Rule 746-313-4(2), which became effective on September 24, 2012, requires the 

Company to make such a filing,  

“Within 3 months after the effective date of these rules an electric company whose 

governing authority is the commission must file for commission approval of 

reliability performance baselines for SAIDI and SAIFI reliability indices.” 

The deadline for this filing was on December 24, 2013.  In its request, the Company indicates 

that it has completed its baseline report but that the proposal is going through the final review 

process.  Hence, is not available to be filed in a timely manner.  The Company is requesting a 

two week extension.  The Division believes that a two week extension will allow the Company 

adequate time to make the proper filing.  Additionally, the Division believes a two week 

extension will not impair the public interest and, therefore, is reasonable.  Therefore, the 

                                                 
1 The Company’s letter is dated December 31, 2012 but arrived on December 24th. 
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Division recommends the Commission to approve the Company request for extension to January 

7, 2013. 

 

CC: Marialie Martinez, DPU 
 Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Michele, Beck, CCS 


